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From the Student Leaders, we would all like to thank you for your continued 
support in these difficult times. We have been working on a few different projects 
for the school as well as different charities this term. We hope to see the positive 
effects of our work around the school soon!  

NEW STUDENT LEADERS  
This year we have appointed some 
new Student Leaders from all years 
after some very impressive 
applications were submitted. We are 
all looking forward to them getting 
involved and working with us on our 
up and coming projects. We hope to 
see a lot of new and exciting ideas 
from our new leaders that can 
contribute to an all-round 
improvement of the school. Thank you 
to all that applied and took up a role!  

FOOD BANK 
We have seen a lot of success with 
the food bank that we recently set up. 
Students from all year groups have 
been contributing to the growing 
amount of food. The food bank is a 
great cause that we have supported 
for many years. We would like to 
thank everyone who has contributed 
food this winter and we can assure 
you it is going to be used well.  

 

MR SHELLIS – PE  
What sport have you always wanted to try? 

- If I could try any sport to a high level it would be NFL. I love the tactics and precise skills 
required for it. 

What is your favourite sport to teach? 
- I love teaching gymnastics. The risk excites me! 

If you could only eat one food for the rest of your life what would it be? 
- Absolutely without any shadow of a doubt it would be cheese.  

 

 



 

 

MRS DEVLIN-CLARKE – ENGLISH  
What is your all-time favourite book? 

- A Christmas Carol by Charles Dickens. I read it every year in December and it always 
makes me feel festive and ready for Christmas. It’s also beautifully written and a 
wonderful example of classic literature.  

What is a book you think everyone should read at some point? 
- The Harry Potter Franchise! JK Rowling engages adults and children alike. She opens 

up a world of fantasy and makes reading a real pleasure for all. 
If you couldn’t teach English, what subject would you have taught? 

- I probably would have taught drama. I love reading Shakespeare and bringing the 
worlds to life! 

LITTER 
This term we decided to hold a 
competition to create a litter poster 
for the school – the winning poster 
read Don’t be a litter bug! This 
competition has contributed to the 
hopes of making our school a litter 
free zone. We pride ourselves on 
having a clean, healthy environment 
around the school. We ask that all 
members of WCA try their hardest 
to keep our school clean and not 
leave their litter around the school 
site.  

SMARTIES CHALLENGE 
Due to restrictions this year, raising 
money for charity has become a bit 
of a challenge. However, we still 
want our new Year 7’s to get 
involved with raising some money. 
Next term we are introducing the 
Smarties challenge. Every Year 7 
student will get a smarties tube and 
we encourage that you fill it with a 
20p every time you do a chore/job 
around your house. This money will 
then be collected and given to one of 
this year’s chosen charities. 

We hope you all have a nice 
break and a well-deserved rest.  
Once again thank you for your 
continued support and we 
can’t wait to get back to all our 
projects in the New Year!  
 
The Student Leadership Team 


